
December 18, 2023 

 

Dr. Lawson and Henderson County Board of Education: 

 
Personnel:  Head volleyball coach, Gabe Weiss has resigned 
 
Sports Information: 
 
The football team finished the season with a 5-7 record.  Using the RPI rankings, we played the most 
difficult schedule in class 6A.  Our opponents winning percentage was 0.68. 
 
The volleyball team finished the season with a 12-24 record.  One of our best players was injured in the 
first game of the year and missed the entire season.  It was a difficult year for the team, but some of our 
younger players got more time and grew as a result.   
 
Both the boys and girls cross country teams competed at the state meet on October 28 at the Kentucky 
Horse Park in Lexington, KY.  It was the first time both teams qualified for state since 1997. 
 
The cheer team won region in the Game Day category.  They competed in the State Competition on 
Friday, December 8 and finished 13th out of 20 teams. 
 
The dance team won region in the Pom category.  They competed in the State Competition on Sunday, 
December 10 and finished 9th out or 20 teams. 
 
The boys basketball team is currently 2-0 with wins over Daviess County and Paducah Tilghman. 

 

The girls basketball team is currently 4-2 with wins of Hancock County, McCracken County, Marshall 

County and Mater Dei.   

 

The wrestling team has grown in numbers this year.  So far, we have placed higher in tournaments than 

in previous years.  KHSAA has officially sanctioned a girls team that will compete for a state 

championship at the end of the season.   

 

The swimming team is off to a great start.  Every swimmer has had at least one personal best so far this 

year.  They have had several individual event first place finishes and two overall meet first place finishes. 

 

The boys bowling team is currently 4-0 with wins over Apollo, Daviess County, Owensboro Catholic and 

Ohio County.  The girls bowling team is 2-2 with wins over Apollo and Ohio County. 

 

Henderson County High School continues to be in compliance with all KHSAA By-Laws. 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

Mark Andrews 

HCHS Athletic Director 


